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CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK  

 

Almighty Father, 
 
You sent forth your Son as a beacon of hope for all people. 
As Teacher, he has given us the prime example of the importance of 
education. 
As disciples, we look to him for inspiration and strength. 
Thank you for the many sisters, brothers, priests, and laypeople who 
have dedicated their lives in service to our Catholic schools. 
Thank you for the teachers and administrators who sustain our schools 
today. 
Thank you for the parents who have given support and witness to the 
importance of Catholic education in their daily lives. 
Thank you for the students who work hard to further their education. 
Bless our school and may it be a home for those who seek to grow in 
faith, knowledge, and service of others. 
 
Amen 

Weekend Mass Times:  

Chiltern     Saturday 6pm 

Rutherglen   Sunday  9am 

Wahgunyah  Sunday 10.30am 

IMPORTANT DATES 
Wednesday 8 May 

6.30pm  -  Board Meeting 

Thursday 9 May  

Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday 10 May  

10.00 am  -  Mother’s Day 

Morning Tea  

12.00noon  -  2.30pm Annual 

St Mary’s/St Joseph’s Cross 

Country Event (No lunch orders) 

Tuesday 14 May  

3.00pm  -  Assembly 

Continued next page 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Catholic Education Week 
This week we are celebrating Catholic Education Week. Catholic Education Week is an opportunity for all schools in our dio-
cese, including us, to celebrate and promote their distinctive mission and ethos. Catholic education strives to make a differ-
ence in the lives of those in our schools and in the wider local and parish communities by challenging young people to live 
out the message of Jesus and to reach their full potential as compassionate, contributing, life-giving members of society. 
Today as part of Catholic Education Week we shared a wonderful family school breakfast and celebrated a beautiful mass 
with Fr. Carey. 

PAM - Parent Access Module : IMPORTANT 
As you are aware, all parents have been given access to PAM (our Parent Access Module). Currently PAM is used for families 
to view and download reports and to book in for Parent/Teacher Interviews. However  PAM has many functions that we are 
going to release and use before the the year is out. These features will make communication simpler and more effective, as 
everything will be found on the one platform - PAM. These new  features will include Students Absentee Notification, Family 
Medical Records, Excursions Permission Forms, Daily Messages & Weekly Events. 

IMPORTANT: VERIFYING Your Accounts. All families have been given an access code to verify their PAM account, however 
23 families have still not verified their email address on PAM. This is important otherwise you will not receive important noti-
fications through PAM. PLEASE note your account must be verified for you to access these new features as they are released.  
Could all families please ensure they have verified their PAM account by logging into  
http://pam.smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au then follow the prompts. This needs to be done by the end of this week. 
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http://pam.smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au


PBIS  Awards ( Positive Behaviour in Schools):  
This week’s Focus: Expectations in the Office Area 

Have a great 
week, 
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Ambulance Cover Reminder: 
All families need to make sure that they have ambulance cover. If a student has an accident that requires an ambulance an 
ambulance will be called immediately. 
 

Mother’s Day Celebration: Friday 10th May at 9.15 am 

This Friday at 9.15 am the students would like to say a big thanks to all their mums and grandmothers with a few special sur-

prises. Hope to see you there. There will also be a cuppa during the morning. 

NAPLAN 
This year our Yr 3 & Yr 5 students will be doing NAPLAN online for the first time. The NAPLAN online testing window lasts a 
fortnight beginning on Tuesday 14th of May with the writing component. If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to 
contact myself or your child’s class teacher. 
 

Cross Country Friday 10th May 
The school’s annual cross country event is on next Friday beginning with a warm-up lap at 12.00noon at the Chiltern golf 
course. Check for individual age group race times in today's newsletter. Please note: The weather forecast is looking a little 
grim for Friday so if there are any changes to the day we will let all families know by tomorrow afternoon.  
 

Rotary Country Fair Stall 
This year we were fortunate in being successful in gaining a stall at the Rotary Country Fair on the Long Weekend in June.  We 
will be manning the BBQ stall that will be staffed by St Mary’s Primary School and the Rutherglen Scouts. This will be one of 
our major fundraisers for the year and we will need a great deal of support from all families over that weekend. A more de-
tailed letter will be sent home in the very near future outlining what needs to be done and organised for the successful run-
ning of the stall. 

Office  
Building 

Respect Ourselves Respect Others Respect our Environment 

  

 

 Use inside voice 

 Be patient and polite. 
Eg. Please, Thank you, Ex-
cuse me 

 Knock before entering 
and wait 

 Respect all staff 

 Smile to others 

 Watch where you're 
walking 

 Enter and exit the of-
fice calmly and correctly 

 Smile to visitors in the 
school and say hello 

 Follow adult instructions 

 Be polite 

 Accept differences 

 Use respectful and inclu-
sive language 

 Speak kindly to others 

 Consider how your actions 
impact others 

Congratulations to this 

week’s PBIS Winners  

(pictured right):  

Jackson Cooke (1/2 LD)  

Jed Goudie (F/1 HK)   

Gemma Delost (3/4 MF/JS) 
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CHILDREN’S CHATTER MATTERS  
An activity to build vocabulary. Word Gradients: Word meaning gradients are a way to broaden and 

deepen students' understanding of related words. The idea is to consider a continuum of words by order of de-

gree. Start by selecting a pair of polar opposite words and generate at least five synonyms for each of the op-

posite words. For example, hot and cold which may include boiling, scorching, blistering, tepid, lukewarm, cool, 

chilly, freezing. Ask your child to arrange the words in a way that makes a bridge from one opposite word to 

the other. Continuums can be done horizontal or vertical, in a ladder-like fashion. Discuss the reasons 

why they placed certain words in certain locations. Encourage a conversation about the subtle differences 

among the words. 

 

 

 

Pictured below  -   
Classroom Award Winners 
Back row  -  Grace Fuge, Hannah Robins, Flynn Verhulst, Jaylen Cracknell, Ryan Barkley, Alex O’Meara 
Front row  -  Jack Welsh, Isla Verhulst, Clementine Colwell, Matilda Doolan, Codie Johnson-Wood & Isabel Neil 
Our apologies for cropping Grace out of last week’s photo. 



Page 4 

Annual St Mary’s/St Joseph’s Cross Country Event  -  Chiltern Golf Club 

Friday 10th May, 2019 

The approximate race times are:- 

5/6 year olds - 1 Lap  - 12.15pm 

7 year olds  - 1 Lap  - 12.25pm 

8 year olds  - 2 Laps - 12.35pm 

9 year olds  - 2 Laps - 12.50pm 

10 year olds - 2 Laps - 1.05pm 

11 year olds - 3 Laps - 1.25pm 

12/13 year olds - 3 Laps - 1.45pm 

Parents/family/friends are all welcome as spectators.  Please notify the school if your child 

will not be returning to school on the bus after the event.   

  

            

 

We send our best wishes to: 

Ivy Massari (10/05), Penny Hartung & Sienna Park-Osborne (11/05) and      
Jack Welsh & Emma Meyer (14/05) 

   who will be celebrating their birthdays this week. 

 

 

Reminder!!   
(for those who haven’t returned their Mother’s Day order forms) 

Mother’s Day stall tomorrow morning.  Don’t forget your $5 to purchase a gift for mum.   
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Staff email addresses 

Matt Attwater (Principal) —mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Junior Classroom teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Hannah Kelly (Junior Classroom teacher) - hkelly@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Shannon Terlich (Senior Classroom teacher) - sterlich@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

John McNamara (Senior Classroom teacher) - jmcnamara@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jodie Smith (Senior Classroom teacher)  -  jsmith@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jane Van Zanten (Art Teacher)  -  jvanzanten@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Amanda Arnot—(Administration Officer) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Important Calendar Dates  -  2019 

Term 2 
Wednesday 8 May 6.30pm  -  Board Meeting 

Thursday 9 May  Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday 10 May  10.00 am  -  Mother’s Day Morning Tea   

    12.00noon  -  2.30pm Annual St Mary’s/St Joseph’s Cross Country Event 

Tuesday 14 May  3.00pm  -  Assembly 

Friday 17 May  District Cross Country 

Friday 24 May  9.30am  -  Junior Mass   

Tuesday 28 May  3.00pm  -  Assembly 

Friday 31 May  Glenview Visit  -  3/4ST 

Friday 7 June  Senior Mass 

Monday 10 June  Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday (School closed) 

Tue 11  -  Fri 14 June Meals On Wheels duty 

Friday 21 June  Glenview Visit  -  Juniors 

Thursday 27 June 4.00pm  -  Reports released   

Friday 28 June  Last Day Term 2 (Casual Clothes Day  -  gold coin donation)   

    School finishes at 2.30pm 

Term 3 
Monday 15 July  First Day Term 3  

        Term 4 

Wed 30 October  Canberra Camp (Grades 5 & 6) 

Thur 31 October  Canberra Camp (Grades 5 & 6) 

    Borambola Camp (Grades 3 & 4) 

Fri 1 November  Canberra Camp (Grades 5 & 6) 

    Borambola Camp (Grades 3 & 4) 


